
Good evening Board of Trustees and members of the District 502 community. 

My name is Bonniejean Alford. I am the Vice President of Policy for the College of DuPage Adjuncts 
Association. I have taught Sociology at the College of DuPage for twelve years and have worked as a 
practicing Applied Sociologist for more than twenty. While I serve as an adjunct by choice, it does not 
change how the students view me at the front of the classroom. 

I, along with the other 732 members of CODAA’s bargaining unit, provide value and commitment to 
College of DuPage and its students. We bring with us years upon years of collective experience and 
expertise in our respective fields. We sacrifice our time, energy, and even money to provide the best 
educational experience possible to our students, embodying the college mission to provide “excellence in 
teaching, learning, and cultural experiences.” 

We have doctors, nurses, lawyers, welders, accountants, chefs, counselors, editors, police officers, fashion 
designers, cosmetologists, high school teachers, writers, entrepreneurs, dancers, actors, politicians, and 
well the list could go on. We bring to the table a depth of knowledge and teaching experience that is not 
unlike our full-time counterparts. Both are essential to the success of our students.  

Our adjuncts, following the vote taken the last two days, as Cheryl discussed, remain committed to this 
college and all its stakeholders. We WILL honor our contractual obligations, but we will not be taken 
advantage of, or divided in the base principles we share with full-time faculty. Principles matter. 

Our members can choose to express their opinions per their constitutional right to freedom of speech. 
We will continue to show commitment to the college and our students by doing our job with dignity and 
honor, as we always have. However, we will NOT silence our freedom of speech. We will never silence 
this. 

I have in my hand, ready to present to the board tonight, a petition signed by 122 of our members in the 
last 36 hours. In it, we ask the college to honor the contact clause, which reads…. 

No non-represented Part-time teaching Faculty member will be paid a credit hour rate that 
exceeds the lowest credit hour rate for bargaining unit members unless Human Resources, at its 
sole discretion and after having conducted an internal search, determines that the course requires 
a specialized highly-skilled teacher. Postings on the internal search shall include required skills. 

To do anything else but honor the contract and find a compromise with the full-time faculty would be 
disrespectful to our students. 

Thank you for your time. 

 

 


